CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION

Chip Spagnuolo PRESIDENT 172 Virginia Rd. 899-8981

VICE-PRESIDENT Claire Moir 891-0772 39 Virginia Rd.



SECRETARY Amy Eastwood 17 Hamilton Rd. 893-3783

TREASURER Judy O'Neil 24 Cedarwood Ave. 894-2975

MARCH 1989

MEETING

The annual meeting of the Cedarwood Association was held at Woodside's Service Center on January 11. The following officers were elected for 1989:

> President, Chip Spagnuolo Vice-president, Claire Moir Secretary, Amy Eastwood Treasurer, Judy O'Neil

The Association would like to thank the outgoing president, Pauline Ballester Rathke, for her services to the Association during the past year. A special welcome is extended to new president Chip Spagnuolo!

PLAYGROUND

Committee chairmen, Stephen and Sandra Gardner, report that the City Park and Recreation Department continues to make improvements in the playground. Last Spring saw the installation of a guardrail, repositioning of the baseball backstop, replacement of a cracked swing, and poison ivy spraying. Holes in the fence were repaired in the Fall.

In early Winter, vandals, avoiding the guardrail, tore up the field with a In January of this year, boulders were placed beyond the guardrail to protect the field from further vandalism. For the Spring of 1989 the Playground Committee has requested installation of baseball benches, regrading of the field, and respraying for poison ivy. For some future time, a water fountain has been requested.

PLEASE report any vandalism of the playgound to the Waltham Police (while it is taking place, if possible)!

ACTIVITIES

Events planned for 1989 are:

Spring Celebration: Sunday, April 30

Picnic: Saturday, June 24 (raindate: June 25)

Neighborhood Yard Sale: Saturday, September 16 (raindate: Sept. 17)

The new president of the Cedarwood Association invites any member to call him with suggestions for new activities or with suggestions for enlivening the Spring Celebration, the Picnic or the Yardsale. Your input and participation are essential to a successful neighborhood event!

BASEBALL

During May and June of 1988, a Sandlot Baseball League was organized for 7-10 year olds on Wednesday evenings at the playground. Approximately 40 children participated. New parent leadership is needed to continue this worthwhile activity for the neighborhood children. Please call one of the officers of the Association, if you are interested in helping out.

STREET REPS If any of the Street Representative are not receiving enough newsletters, please call Claire Moir at 891-0772.

| SCHOLARSHIP | The Association is again offering a scholarship of \$300 in May, 1989 to a graduating senior of any high school whose family has been a dues paying member of the Cedarwood Association for two consecutive years since 1982—83. The student must be enrolled in an accredited post—secondary school by September 1989. The deadline for applications was February 28. Good luck to those who applied. |
|--------------|--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| | Anyone wishing to make a donation to the Scholarship fund may include the amount with their membership payment. |
| SERVICES | There are elderly residents of Cedarwood who would like to hire people to help them out a few hours per week or on an occasional basis. If you are interested in being called for this service, please give yourname and phone number to Leslie Kilgore, 30 Harland Rd, tel: 899-7346. |
| SPRING DAY | Children (accompanied by a parent) are invited to come to the playground on Sunday, April 30, from $1:00-3:00$ PM. Spring Day will be celebrated with seed planting, games, and a Spring Egg Hunt! Please indicate below if you plan to attend and return the slip to Amy Eastwood, 17 Hamilton Road by Friday, April 22 or call 893-3783. |
| | Spring Day at the Cedarwood Playground |
| I plan to a | ttend the Spring Day celebration on Sunday, April 30 |
| | number of children name |
| | ages of children address |
| | phone |
| | Return this slip to Amy Eastwood, 17 Hamilton Road. |
| 1989 DUES | Annual dues for membership in the Cedarwood Association are \$5.00 per family. Single person memberships are \$3.00 per year. Checks should be made payable to the Cedarwood Association and sent to treasurer Judy O'Neil, 24 Cedarwood Ave. Be sure to enclose the membership form below. |
| | 1989 MEMBERSHIP FORM |
| Name | Phone |
| Address | |
| | Family Membership \$5.00 Single Member Household \$3.00 Optional donation to the Scholarship Fund |
| I/we would b | be interested in assisting with |
| | playground committeeactivities committee street repyard salewelcome/membership committee |
| | return this slip with cash or check to Judy O'Neil, 24 Cedarwood Ave. |